



## TIDWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

Community Services September 2018

Minutes of the Community Services Committee meeting held on 11 September 2018 in the Community Centre at 7.00pm.

<b>Attended</b> Councillors: S Slater (SS) in the Chair, P Hedge (PH), E O’Connell (EO), A Birch (AB), S Anderton (SA) , Nigel Arch (NA) 1 Member of Public Admin: A Nicholls (AN)		<b>Apologies for Absence:</b> H Jones (HJ) <b>Absent</b>
Item	Agenda Item	Action By
2	<b>Declaration of Interest</b> None	
3	<b>Minutes of Previous Meeting</b> Minutes of August 2018 meeting ratified at July Full Town Meeting.	
4	<b>Community Centre</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• AN explained that the long standing “broken” <b>men’s toilet</b> has now been fixed.</li> <li>• AN stated that the replacement of <b>kitchen worktops</b> will take place on Monday 27<sup>th</sup> October. All groups who use the Hall have been notified to clear out their own cupboards before then and a reminder will be sent out nearer the time.</li> <li>• Leadership are currently reviewing the <b>CCTV</b>. There is a quote in to replace the current system.</li> <li>• AB enquired into the reason behind the provision of the <b>Mural</b> on the end of the Community Centre external wall. SS explained that as there are necessary repairs to be carried out on the wall and with the success of the decoration on the “Queens Wall”, it was decided to enhance the repairs with a Mural. The Mural itself can be relocated to the new Civic Centre when the time comes.</li> </ul>	
5	<b>Grounds Maintenance</b> Regular monthly meetings have been arranged for the Town Clerk to meet with Tivoli to keep on top of any issues arising.	

6.	<p><b>Cemetery</b> EO mentioned at the last meeting that a passion flower had become overgrown around the pergola. The Town Steward has already looked at it and will cut the plant back once it has finished flowering. The Town Clerk has requested quotes for pruning of trees and hedges.</p>	
7	<p><b>Mortuary Chapel</b> AN stated that all arrangements have been put in place for the Open Day on 29<sup>th</sup> September. AB mentioned the leaves within the tomb. She asked if the grid could be lifted so that the leaves can be removed. SS, SA, and NA will meet this week to see if the grid can be lifted and/or clear the area in some way.</p>	SS, SA, NA
8.	<p><b>Play Park Inspections</b> SS explained that a job request has been placed for the Connolly Way Play Park to correct the faults. The bill for this will be deducted from the initial costs of the Park, in order to hasten action on the work, so that it can finally be opened.  EO requested any information on the “Playpark Service Charge” of £3 placed on Aster tenants for Inspections. The Town Clerk is continuing to look into the issues associated with this.</p>	TC
9	<p><b>Budget</b> Month 4 – Information on the Budget for “Services 2019” was circulated and discussed. Points raised will be looked into by the Town Clerk.</p>	
10	<p><b>Correspondence</b> None</p>	
11	<p><b>Any Other Business</b> None</p>	
12	<p><b>Date of Next Meeting</b>  <b>09 October 2018</b></p>	All agenda items to the Clerk 7 days prior to the meeting

**There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 7.40pm**